

## PRACTICE TEST 6

### II. GRAMMAR AND VOCABULARY

#### a. Complete the words and read aloud:

6. I w \_ o \_ \_ a letter to my fr \_ \_ d last night.

6..... / .....

7. Mart was at the depart \_ \_ \_ t store.

7.....

8. I'm d \_ aw \_ \_ g and co \_ ou \_ ing a picture.

8..... / .....

9. There are a few sand \_ ich \_ \_ on the table.

9.....

10. Lan has a t \_ \_ tha \_ \_ \_.

10.....

#### b. Match the sentences with the pictures:

11. They are playing volleyball.



11.....

A.

12. They are dancing and singing.



12.....

B.

13. They are skipping rope.



13.....

C.

14. They are swimming in the pool.



14.....

D.

15. I like Math very much.



15.....

E.

#### c. Choose from the four options one correct answer to complete the sentence

16. Ha speaks English .....

16.....

A. fluent

B. fluenter

C. fluentlier

D. fluently

17. My mother takes care of the house and looks ..... my baby sister. 17.....  
 A. for B. at C. over D. after
18. Is her school ..... the park? 18.....  
 A. in front of B. next C. in front to D. near to
19. There is ..... wine can he drink? 19.....  
 A. an B. some C. many D. a
20. I have a ..... throat. 20.....  
 A. ache B. pain C. sore D. hurt
21. .... in town, my school is the largest 21.....  
 A. Of all schools C. In all the school  
 B. All of schools D. Of all the schools
22. .... straight across the road 22.....  
 A. Don't run B. Not run C. No run D. Can't run
23. I hope the ..... can repair our car quickly 23.....  
 A. mechanic B. reporter C. architect D. dentist

**d. Write questions to the following answers:**

24. Hung has milk and bread for the breakfast.

.....

25. I often go fishing with my father when it's warm.

.....

26. She should brush her teeth after meals.

.....

27. I didn't go school yesterday because I had a headache.

.....

**III. READING COMPREHENSION**

**a. Choose the most appropriate answer A, B, C or D to fill in the blank in the passage:**

It was the first lesson after the summer holidays at Bill's school. The lesson was (28) .....the seasons of the year. "There are four (29) .....in a year" said teacher. "they are spring, summer, autumn and winter. In spring it is warm and everything (30) .....to grow. In (31) .....it is hot and there are (32) .....flowers in the fields and gardens. In autumn there are many vegetables and (33) .....fruit. Everybody likes to eat fruit. In winter it is cold and it often rains. Sometimes there is snow on the ground". Here the teacher stopped and looked at one (34) .....the pupils. "Stop (35) ....., Peter" he said. "When is the best (36) .....apples?" "It is when the farmer is not at home and there is (37) .....dog in the garden" answered Peter.

28. A. for B. about C. of D. to 28.....
29. A. season B. seasons C. seasonals D. seasons 29.....

|                |           |           |              |         |
|----------------|-----------|-----------|--------------|---------|
| 30. A. begin   | B. begins | C. began  | D. beginning | 30..... |
| 31. A. summer  | B. winter | C. spring | D. autumn    | 31..... |
| 32. A. much    | B. many   | C. little | D. less      | 32..... |
| 33. A. much    | B. many   | C. few    | D. fewer     | 33..... |
| 34. A. of      | B. to     | C. at     | D. with      | 34..... |
| 35. A. to talk | B. talks  | C. talked | D. talking   | 35..... |
| 36. A. of      | B. on     | C. to     | D. for       | 36..... |
| 37. A. none    | B. no     | C. many   | D. much      | 37..... |

**b. Read the passage and circle the best answer to each question**

David wanted to buy a Christmas present for a very special person, his mother. David's father gave him \$5 a week as pocket money and David put \$2 a week into his bank account. After three months David took \$20 out of his bank account and went to the shopping mall. He looks for a perfect gift.

Suddenly he saw a beautiful brooch in the shape of his favourite animal. He said to himself "My mother loves jewelry, and the brooch costs only \$17". He bought the brooch and took it home. He wrapped the present in Christmas paper and placed it under the tree. He was excited and he was looking forward to Christmas morning to see the joy on his mother's face. But when his mother opened the present she shouted with fright because she saw a spider.

*Note: - brooch: ghim cài áo                      - jewelry: đồ trang sức*  
*- spider: con nhện                                - wrap: gói*  
*- account: tài khoản                            - look forward to: mong chờ*  
*- fright: hoảng sợ                                - special: đặc biệt*

38. What is the main idea of the passage? 38.....
- A. David's money  
B. David's father's money  
C. Disadvantages of buying Christmas presents.  
D. David's present for his mother at Christmas.
39. What did David buy for his mother? 39.....
- A. a perfect gift      B. a beautiful brooch      C. a spider      D. an animal
40. Who is "a special person"? 40.....
- A. his father      B. his mother      C. his favourite animal      D. his friend
41. According to the author, his mother likes.... 41.....
- A. jewelry      B. nothing      C. a long coat      D. a handbag

**IV. WRITING**

**a. Rearrange the suggested words and phrases to make meaningful sentences:**

42. far/ how/ house/ it/ from/ is/ post office/ your/ the/ to/?

.....

43. like/ walk/ a/ would/ have/ you/ show/ after/ musical/ the/ to/?

.....

44. front/ a/ house/ there/ of/ garden/ her/ is/ in/ vegetable?/

.....

45. were/ brothers/ where/ you/ your/ and/ yesterday/?

.....

46. stay/ grandparents/ vacation/ are/ with/ next summer/ we/ to/ our/ going.

.....

**b. Translate into English:**

47. Lớp chúng mình sẽ đi cắm trại vào cuối tuần này.

.....

48. Tôi thích chạy bộ vào buổi sáng.

.....

49. Xin lỗi, bạn làm ơn chỉ cho tôi đường đến bưu điện được không?

.....

50. Tối qua bạn đi đâu thế?

.....